
From: Veldran, Katherine
To: Chip Campsen <chip@spiritlinecruises.com>

Date: 9/24/2015 4:32:34 PM

Subject: RE: Governor's Commission on Physical Fitness
Attachments: Non Dispositional Decision Order (8).pdf

When I read the attachment - I thought of you...where in The Federalist Papers does it say that this is okay? 
Would love to know your thoughts.
KV

From: Chip Campsen [mailto:chip@spiritlinecruises.com]
Sent: Thursday, September 24, 2015 1:13 PM
To: Veldran, Katherine
Subject: Re: Governor's Commission on Physical Fitness

Thanks Katherine.

Chip Campsen, President
Fort Sumter Tours, Inc. & SpiritLine Cruises, LLC
360 Concord Street, Suite 201
Charleston, SC 29401
Ph: 843-881-7337
Fax: 843-881-2960
chip@spiritlinecruises.com

On Sep 24, 2015, at 12:45 PM, Veldran, Katherine <KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov> wrote:

Senator,
We had a good meeting with Coach Baker and Beth Franco today.
It was very informative and we will definitely follow up with them.
Hope all is well. Please let me know if you need anything else.
Thank you,
Katherine

From: Chip Campsen [mailto:chip@spiritlinecruises.com]
Sent: Friday, September 11, 2015 9:38 AM
To: Veldran, Katherine
Subject: Re: Governor's Commission on Physical Fitness

Thanks. They are just seeking acknowledgement, direction, and an ongoing point of contact in the 
Governor's office. Of course if the governor could step in for 2-3 minutes it would make their 
year, and I won't be relegated to the practice squad!

Chip Campsen, President
Fort Sumter Tours, Inc. & SpiritLine Cruises, LLC 
360 Concord Street, Suite 201 
Charleston, SC 29401
Ph: 843-881-7337
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Fax: 843-881-2960
chip@spiritlinecruises.com

On Sep 10, 2015, at 4:39 PM, Veldran, Katherine <KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov> 
wrote:

Senator,
I have scheduled a meeting with Coach Baker for September 24 at 10:00 a.m. in the 
governor's conference room.
Please let me know if you need anything else.
Thank you,
Katherine

From: Chip Campsen [mailto:chip@spiritlinecruises.com]
Sent: Thursday, September 10, 2015 12:24 PM
To: Veldran, Katherine
Subject: Re: Governor's Commission on Physical Fitness

On September 10, 2015 10:21:55 AM EDT, "Veldran, Katherine" 
<KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov> wrote:
I will call Coach Baker today.
Hope all is well.
Katherine

On Sep 10, 2015, at 9:06 AM, Chip Campsen <chip@spiritlinecruises.com> wrote:

Katherine & Swati:

My old Citadel coach, Art Baker, called this morning. He is 85 years old, 
a former Clemson coach and Assistant Athletic Director at Carolina, etc. 
He is a member of the Governor's Commission on Physical Fitness.

They request a meeting with a member of the Governor's staff to update 
the office on what they are doing, and would like a continuing point of 
contact to keep the office abreast of their efforts and to receive direction. 
(They just need a little attention, and any direction you might want to 
offer). Of course, a brief meeting with the Governor would make their 
day!

Could you have someone set a meeting with them? Call Coach Baker at 
803-735-0691.

Chip Campsen, President
Fort Sumter Tours, Inc. & SpiritLine Cruises, LLC
360 Concord Street, Suite 201
Charleston, SC 29401
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Ph: 843-881-7337
Fax: 843-881-2960
chip@spiritlinecruises.com

Thanks. They just need a little attention - and any direction or encouragement you 
might deem appropriate. It will build good will for the Governor in the process. 
Chip Campsen, President
Fort Sumter Tours & SpiritLine Cruises
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